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BOARD OF TRUSTEES’ CALLED MEETING MINUTES
Monday, June 21,2011 - 9:00 A. M.
Board/Staff Development Meeting Room
423 School Street - Kingstree, SC

Members Present: Ms. Norma Bartelle, Mr. Charles Garner, Mr. Joseph Lee, and Mrs. Barbara McKenzie
Member Absent: Mr. Kent Evans, Rev. Norman Gamble, Rev. W. C. Henryhand,

Others Present: Dr. Yvonne Jefferson-Barnes, Mr. Glen Kennedy, Ms. Christine Green Mrs. Claire
Murdoch, Attorney Charles Boykin, Attorney Reagan Flemming, Ms. Bonnie King, Mrs. Michaele Dukes,
Mr. Matt McColl, and Mrs. Joann Fulton.

The meeting was called to order by the Vice-Chair, Ms. Norma Bartelle.
Mr. Charles Garner led the group in prayer. All persons were asked to recite the Pledge of Allegiance.

ADOPTION OF THE AGENDA
A motion was made by Mrs. Barbara McKenzie and seconded by Mr. Charles Garner to adopt the agenda.
The motion was carried unanimously, (3-0). The Vice-Chair did not vote.

ACTION ITEMS

A. General Operations Millage

A motion was made by Mr. Charles Gamer to accept the administration’s recommendation that the General
Operations Millage be increased by two mills from 132 to 134. The motion failed due to the lack of a
second.

B. Second Reading of 2011-2012 Proposed Budget
A motion was made by Mr. Charles Garner and seconded by Mr. Joseph Lee to accept the administration’s
recommendation to approve of the second reading of the 2011-2012 Proposed Budget.

CFO Christine Green informed Board Members that the finance department was able to bring the budget to
within $60,000 of the deficit from last meeting. However, she stated that the student base cost is
$1,880.00 and not $1959.00, as used to compute the proposed budged, which creates a negative
difference of $379,200, which would be added to the deficit amount. Ms. Green also noted the increases in
the employer's part of health insurance ($91,564) and retirement ($58,903).

o Board Member Lee asked about the savings by cutting dual employment, and Ms. Green said that
approximately $100,000, in overtime, would be saved.

e The Vice-Chair asked if the budget had been prepared using the figure from the Millage increase.
Ms. Green said that the Millage increase was included in the proposed budget, and would have to
be added to the deficit, if not approved by the Board.

o Ms. Bartelle also asked about charging a parking fee for extra-curricular events. Dr. Jefferson-
Barnes, after Attorney Boykin's opinion, stated that the district could charge a parking fee, but the
administration needed to address the immediate financial issues.
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[image: image2.jpg]*  Mrs. McKenzie asked about the amount of money that persons were being paid to train their
replacements. Dr. Jefferson-Barnes stated that those persons were under Federal programs, and
that Federal programs are designed for specific purpose. She said the administration’s intent is to
transition qualified persons out of the general fund into Federal programs.

o Mrs. Bartelle asked about Flex Funds; Ms. Green told her that there are some funds that would be
available, but that she would not know how much until after all invoices were received for the 2010-
2011 school year.

The motion to approve of the second reading of the 2011-2012 Proposed Budget was carried unanimously,
(3-0). The Vice-Chair did not vote.

Executive Session
A motion was made by Mr. Charles Garner and seconded by Mrs. Barbara McKenzie to convene in
Executive Session to discuss the following:

A. Superintendent’s Evaluation
B. Personnel Matter
C. Legal Matter

The motion was carried unanimously, (3-0). The Vice-Chair did not vote. The Board convened in Executive
Session at 9:25 a. m.

Open Session
A motion was made by Mr. Joseph Lee and seconded by Mr. Charles Gamer that the Board convene in

Open Session to vote on any matters per Executive Session discussion. The motion was carried
unanimously, (3-0). The Vice-Chair did not vote. The Board convened in Open Session at 11:18 a. m.

Superintendent’s Evaluation

A recommendation was made by Mr. Charles Gamer and seconded by Mr. Joseph Lee to approve the
Superintendent's evaluation and a letter to that affect be prepared for the next Board Meeting. The motion
was carried unanimously, (3-0). The Vice-Chair did not vote.

Personnel Matters
A motion was made by Mr. Charles Gamer to approve the organizational Chart as presented by the
Superintendent. The motion failed due to the lack of a second.

ADJOURNMENT

A motion was made by Mr. Joseph Lee and seconded by Mr. Charles Gamer that the meeting be
adjourned. The motion was carried unanimously, (3-0). The Chair did not vote. The meeting was adjourned
at11:20a. m.
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